
 

 

 PEM Ladies Golf Association 
January 15, 2024 

 
Gwen Kennedy called the meeting to order at 3:00 pm. 
 
MINUTES 
Judy Ireland read the minutes of the December 2023 meeting. Dona Thomas moved the  
minutes be adopted as read. Sherry McIntosh seconded. CARRIED. 
 
 
TREASURER’S REPORT 
Shannon Anderson reported we have an opening balance of $5,845.54.  We had Income of 
$694.00, expenses of $594.00.  Our closing balance is $5,945.54.  We have one outstanding 
cheque from the Memorial for Sherry Becker.  Annie Reynolds has talked to Wade and they 
requested that we send the money to the US Cancer Society. Sue Bonnett moved the treasurer 
report be approved; Gail Steinmetz seconded.  CARRIED. 
 
TOURNAMENTS  
 
Margaritaville/Invitational went well. Sue thanked the people that had Margarita stands on the 
course this year.  We made a profit of $769.00 from the baskets and 50/50. 
 
Sue Bonnett moved that we hold onto the profit in a separate account that can be used next 
year for the giveaway gift.  Dianne Mumaw seconded.  CARRIED. 
 
Charity Tournament 
Cathie Anderson is going to look after the baskets.   
Diane Lohner is going to do the 50/50 tickets. 
Sue is looking for people to help with getting hole sponsors, etc.   
 
Sue has the signup sheets for the tournament.  Cost is $85.00.  If you have an annual golf 
membership the cost is $40.00. 
 
 
RULES 
  
1. You cannot ground your club in bunker. 
2.  If someone hits your ball on the green, you are to move your ball back to its original position 

and the person who hit your ball gets a two-stroke penalty. 
3. On hole #11 if your ball lands between the green silt barrier and the wall it is considered 

ground under repair.  You can move your ball one club length onto the fairway no closer to 
the hole. 

 
Handicap Chairman  
 Dena thanked everyone for posting their scores using the hole-by-hole method. 
 
Membership Chair 
Everything is going well. 
 
 
 



 

 

Play Day Chair 
Things are going well.  Please verify your scores at the end of the round to make sure all 
matches. 
 
The executive is asking everyone to please welcome and help all new players. 
 
 
Publicity 
Karla has sent in pictures to Robin from Margaritaville tournament for the PEM newsletter.  
 
 
New Business 
 
Nomination Committee 
Committee is needed to get nomination for the executive positions for the March meeting.   
Dianne Lohner and Dona Thomas volunteered to do this 
 
Cholla League 
We have been asked to join the cholla league.  Cindy Kinser is going to investigate further.  
Cindy is going to send out an email via Gladys to the ladies’ league for see who is interested.  
We will need at least 10 players. Further information to follow 
 
 
Diane Lohner moved the meeting be adjourned at 3:30 pm, Sue Bonnett seconded. 
CARRIED.  



 

 

  


